From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 09 November 2017 17:14
To: James Kirkham
Subject: RE: 17/02167/F - The Old Malthouse St Johns Road Banbury
[bookmark: _GoBack]
James

We can only ask for a financial contribution for play on or off site. I assumed that there was insufficient space on site for a 400 m2 LAP, hence the off-site requirement. However if the developer is proposing to manage an on-site play facility through a management company then a financial contribution is unnecessary.

Thanks for clarifying the bin area.

Hope this helps

Regards

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect

Cherwell District & South Northants Councils
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From: James Kirkham 
Sent: 09 November 2017 16:57
To: Tim Screen
Subject: RE: 17/02167/F - The Old Malthouse St Johns Road Banbury

Hi Tim

Thanks for your comments.  The bin storage to the front of the site is only for collection day.  There is a further bin store to the rear of the site in an existing building.   I note that you have requested a contribution of £57K towards the improvement on local play provision.  The applicant is proposing to use the land to the rear as the amenity space to serve the flats to comply with BSC10 of the LP which requires a LAP and general space.  It would therefore be hard to argue that the financial contribution was required.  Do you agree? 

Thanks

James Kirkham BA (Hons) MSc MRTPI
Principal Planning Officer – Minor Developments
Development Management 
Cherwell District Council
Direct Line: 01295 221896
Email: james.kirkham@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Details of applications are available to view through the Council’s Online Planning Service at http://www.publicaccess.cherwell.gov.uk/online-applications
Instructions on how to use the Public Access service to view, comment on and keep track of applications can be found at http://www.cherwell.gov.uk/viewplanningapp

From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 08 November 2017 16:55
To: James Kirkham
Subject: 17/02167/F - The Old Malthouse St Johns Road Banbury

James

The bin storage area may be an ugly visual intrusion on the street. Therefore bin storage area details to be indicated.

The existing planting borders on the edges of the car park on the frontage are to be retained and planted with attractive specimen shrubs and low groundcover to visually soften the car park’s paving and parked vehicles without compromising driver’s sightlines. Ornamental railings of the appropriate period design to surround the planting borders would be beneficial, along with railings to the main entrance steps.

The space to the rear of the building should be landscaped with robust specimen shrubs and groundcover requiring for amenity and minimal maintenance for the benefit of residents and the development as a whole.

Detailed hard and soft landscape proposals are required for our consideration. The hard landscape materials to be appropriate to the period of the character of the building.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect

Cherwell District & South Northants Councils
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